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RESIGNATION: DIRECTOR - EDUCATION AND TRANSFORMATION           
Johannesburg / 07 September 2018


Dear Stakeholder

The Director: Education and Transformation, Robert Zwane, has resigned with effect from the end of September 2018.

Robert has been part of the Education and Transformation Department since he joined the IRBA, and was appointed as director based on his valuable contribution in the areas of learning and development, the Audit Development Programme and Transformation. He also acted as the South African member's technical advisor on the International Federation of Accountants' (IFAC) International Accounting Education Standards Board (IAESB), where he made a significant contribution to its various task forces.

We wish Robert well with his future plans.


Bernard Peter Agulhas
Chief Executive Officer

About the IRBA

The objective of the IRBA is to endeavour to protect the financial interests of the South African public and international investors in South Africa through the effective and appropriate regulation of audits conducted by registered auditors, in accordance with internationally recognised standards and processes.








